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The Club Pavilion has been repaired and repainted. The roof weather boards were rotten, as were the veranda bars. The veranda bench has also been repaired. The gutters have been fixed and the pavilion should be good for many years yet.
The storage shed has been fitted-out inside, to separate the coaching gear from the lawnmower and other gardening gear. It has been repainted to match the pavilion.
We await approval from Hart to have some of the trees to the south and west of the courts cut back and reshaped where appropriate. This should reduce the moss problem and add to the picturesque vista the club enjoys. Likewise we await the start of work by a contractor to tidy up and grass over the bank on the west side of the courts.
Finally the committee has decided to let a maintenance contract with Doe Ltd, who laid the 3rd court and resurfaced the other two, for annual pressure cleaning and moss treatment. The court surfaces are hard wearing, but in order to maintain the porosity of the tarmacadam and hence quick draining, specialist treatment is needed.

Andy
Ladies Coaching – Pay & Play

Rachael Terry, Club Coach is starting a Ladies Coaching session on Monday mornings from 15 April.  These sessions will be on a “pay and play” basis where ladies attend and pay on the day.  The cost will be £7 for members and £9 for non-members.  The sessions will start at 10.00 am and finish at 11.30 am.

If you have any queries, please contact Rachael: 07855 328980 or 01256 704849. 
Email: raqspain@yahoo.co.uk.

Improvements

Following the construction of the third court, the committee have been looking at other ways to improve facilities. After a suggestion at the AGM, we have been looking at improving the path from Buryfields car park to the courts with the addition of lighting and resurfacing it with tarmac. This involves permission from the Parish Council, District Council and County Council. So far we have approval from the Parish and County Councils and are waiting to hear back from the District Council. It is hoped that the work will be carried out in the Spring. This project is being carried out in conjunction with the Bowling Club who will be contributing to the costs.

PLEASE REMEMBER TO RENEW YOUR SUBSCRIPTIONS IN MARCH.  THE CODE FOR THE GATE WILL BE CHANGED ON 1ST APRIL.  GO TO WWW.ODIHAMTENNISCLUB.ORG.UK
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Club Sessions  

Members are welcome to come along to join us at any club session.
Sundays 10.00 am – 1.00

Tuesdays 6.30  – 9.30

(‘Summer’ Season only) 

Thursdays 6.30  – 9.30 

(Please note ‘Summer’ Season runs from when clocks go forward in the spring to when they go back in the autumn.)

Ladies Social Tennis
Wednesdays 2.00–3.30

Club Social sessions are for Adult members only. However people genuinely interested in becoming members are welcome to attend one or two sessions to see if they like the club. If any strong older junior members would like to join the club sessions they should first check with a committee member that their play is of a suitable standard. Members are requested not to bring guests to these popular sessions as there is a shortage of court time.

Once the weather improves, we would like to introduce a once a month club session 

which finishes at the bar of the Bowling Club. This would be held on the last Thursday of the month and would enable members to get to know each other better and encourage new members. Please support this event each month. A reminder will be sent out by e mail so that you remember to bring some money with you!!
Spring  Floodlit League
The Spring Floodlit League is due to take place on Friday and Sunday evenings during  early April 2013.

3 teams each of 4 players will play 4 matches during the league

Players new and old and of all standards are welcome to join in. Teams are planned to ensure players of a similar standard play against each other.

Please contact Sue Goff on 01256 703173 if you would like to play in these matches.

Sue
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Club Championships

The championship this year will be run by Rachael Terry, the club coach. It is open to all club session, league playing and adult members. There will be Men's Singles, Ladies' Singles, Men's and Ladies Doubles and Mixed Doubles competitions. More details will be sent out by e mail once subscriptions have been renewed. It is hoped to start matches at the end of April with the finals weekend being held in July.

[image: image6.wmf]Membership

This year has seen the loss of a few members but at the same time we are pleased to welcome a number of new members to the club. Overall the numbers are well up and the club boasts its biggest membership ever!

The new online payment for membership fees introduced last year proved to be very popular and is a much more efficient way of collecting fees. 

The new playing season starts on 1st April. Membership fees remain the same this year and a timely reminder to all that you need to pay if you wish to play so please start paying those subs soon!  The new on line form is now available. 

This year we have simplified the process even further - if you are renewing your membership without any changes you will not be required to complete an application form. 

If you have any queries re any aspect of membership/ membership fees please do not hesitate to contact me, Elaine, on 704423, 07803 913366 or elaine.alderton99@btinternet.com
Elaine 

Membership Secretary
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The Winter season of matches has nearly ended. There are a few matches to play that have been re-scheduled because of the weather. The dates are on the Court Availability page of the Club website. The final league positions should be published by the beginning of April.

All the teams are looking forward to the Summer season. We have entered 9 teams, 3 Mixed, 2 Men's, 2 Ladies, 1 Veterans and 1U16s. We welcome new captains for three of the teams:

Mixed B Colin Summersgill

Basingstoke Ladies Sue Cockcroft

U16s Charlie Flynn 

If you are interested in playing league matches, please contact myself for further information.

Veronica
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Saturday coaching with Rachael Terry restarted for juniors and adults in February. The next full course will be starting  after Easter. The forms with dates and prices will be on the website. Please email
odihamtennis1@hotmail.co.uk if you require further information.
Lesley
Junior News

Now that we are heading towards the warmer months we will be looking to run another Ladder league for 11 to 16 year olds, starting in May. Once again, Will MacPhee has kindly agreed to organise this. The Ladder has proved a fantastic venue for junior club members to meet and improve their tennis skills, in a friendly but competitive environment.

After the stunning success of the Under 16's team last year when they won the Basingstoke District Summer League under Team Captain Tim MacPhee, we will soon be looking to put forward another team this year. Tim has handed the captaincy over to Charlie Flynn for 2013. When we have confirmed dates for the new league we will contact with juniors to form a team. 

Alistair

OTC Junior Rep
Wimbledon Draw

[image: image9.wmf]The Club will again this year be holding a ballot for the pairs of Wimbledon tickets allotted to the Club by the LTA. Once the ballot has taken place the Club will send the names of the winners to the LTA. The LTA will then contact the winners directly for payment of the tickets.

Please remember that only Odiham Tennis Club members who are also LTA members can be included in the Ballot; so if you want to be included for next year you will need to apply for LTA membership (currently free)  at their website www.lta.org.uk.
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Racquet Stringing!
Does your racquet require restringing? 
Have your racquet strings lost their elasticity and become "dead"? Then your racquet may need a restring.
OTC coach Rachael Terry will be able to provide a quality racquet stringing service offering different strings to suit your playing requirements. This could be more… power, control, comfort feel or durability.

· Special offer price at £17 includes superior quality synthetic gut with FREE new babolat overgrip

· A range of strings also available to suit your game
· Fast service

Please feel free to contact Rachael for more advice on 07855 328980 or 01256 704849. 
Email: raqspain@yahoo.co.uk

Social Events

Unfortunately the skittles evening had to be cancelled in February due to a clash of dates with other events in the village.

It is hoped to hold a family fun day again this year in July.  

There will also be Bank Holiday tournaments on  Monday, 6th May and Monday, 26th August which are open to adult members and league players.

If any member has some ideas of what social events they would like the club to organise,  please contact a member of the committee.
March 2013
March 2013
March 2013
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